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Phone: 01590 675 350 Duty Officer Phone: 07785 521 842 

Contact us on: Southlands.Admin@cambiangroup.com 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/cambiangroup 

Letter from SLT 

We've had a calm and peaceful start to the term, and it’s wonderful to see students 
already out and about enjoying enriching experiences. From nature bingo and bike 
rides to nature walks, reward trips, equine therapy, and horse riding, there’s no 
shortage of opportunities for our students to thrive. We always strive to include their 
special interests in these activities, so if you have any fantastic ideas for school trips or 
activities, please do reach out. 

 

Pantomime rehearsals are in full swing, and without giving too much away, a few of 
our staff are involved! It’s been a delight watching the children embrace their roles, 
bringing fun and laughter to every practice. 

 

We are incredibly proud of our Year 10 students, some of whom have been taking 
their exams this week. A huge well done to each of them for the resilience and hard 
work they’ve shown throughout. They’ve tackled each challenge with determination, 
and we couldn’t be more pleased with their effort and focus. 

 

Thank you for supporting them through this busy time, and congratulations to our 
Year 10s for their fantastic achievements so far! 
 

 

* Kindness * Respect * Resilience * Safety Cherish 



 

  

  

Letter from SLT Continued 

Monday will see the start of the Anti-Bullying week with a range of activities planned 
We will also be marking Remembrance Day with a two-minute silence and lessons 
around remembrance during the week. The children have been colouring in and 
creating poppies ready to add to a whole school display. 
 

Dear Parent / Carers 
 
We would like to remind you that on the 13th November 2024 at 3.15pm, we will be 
hosting a drop in ‘meet and greet the teacher and TA’ session. This will be a chance 
for you to meet the teachers and TA’s who are working with your child this year. We 
will be holding a parents evening in Spring 1 to discuss progress, next Wednesday, will 
be more of an open classroom drop-in session to introduce you to our staff teams.  

Teachers Meet and Greet 

If you are interested in 
joining us on the 13th, 
please let the school 
office team know. 
 

A quick reminder that on Wednesday, 13th 
November, we have a 'Meet the Tutor' 
drop-in session after school. This will be a 
lovely opportunity to say hello and see 
some of the incredible work your children 
are involved in. We look forward to seeing 
you. 
 
Have a restful weekend, and thank you for 
your ongoing support of our fantastic 
school community! 
 



 

  

Primary 1 - Diwali 

This week Primary 1 have learnt all about the 

history and traditions of Diwali and how they 

spend this time. We learnt about the story of 

Rama and Sita and how lights are 

incorporated in the holiday celebrations. 

 

Posters and Artwork 

NB’s made a poster for staying safe 
online and KW’s been working on 
his project for Caretech’s Art, Craft 
and Performance competition 



  

Year 9 - Pizza Hut 

This week the Year 9 group 

went on a reward trip to Pizza 

Hut at West Quay. 

They had a good mix of great 

food and enjoyed the brilliant 

atmosphere, and everyone ate 

their fill enough to make the trip 

a success. 

  

 

Commander Joe’s 

On Tuesday, we had Pete from Commando Joe’s 
come into school to run some fantastic sessions 
with students. The focus of these sessions was 
to focus on resilience, determination and 
communication during a task set out within the 
gym. The task involved students working 
together getting plastic balls in guttering creating 
a human chain around the hall, going over 
different objects. It was great seeing so many 
students work together during the activity and to 
hear the students communicate in such a 
positive way with each other was amazing to 
see.  
 



Fireworks Trip 

On Wednesday residents of Coach House and 
Setthorns went to a wonderful firework display at 
Ringwood Carvers. They all had a great time and 
had a prime view for the whole display. 



  

Anti Bullying Week – Schedule 

Anti-Bullying Co-Ordinator 



Anti-Bullying Week and Children in Need 

 We are excited to announce that Monday, 11th November marks the beginning of 

Anti-Bullying Week, introduced by our Safeguarding and Behaviour Team. 

Throughout the week, students will have opportunities to engage in various 

activities, including tie-dying socks, a collaborative whole-school DT project, and a 

specially designed PSHE lesson focusing on the topic of bullying. 

 

On Friday, 15th November, we will be taking part in Children in Need. Each tutor 

group is organizing its own unique fundraising event, and we can't wait to share 

the details with you after the half-term break. These activities are not only fun but 

also provide a fantastic opportunity for students to learn the importance of charity 

and giving back to society. 

 



  



  

Operation Christmas Child Shoe Box Appeal - Reminder 

The students have decided to participate in 

Operation Christmas Child Shoe Box Appeal this 

year. If you wish to pack a shoebox then please see 

the link/leaflet attached and send into the school no 

later than this coming Monday 11th November in 

order for the group to deliver them to the local drop 

off point. 

 



 

Southlands School Term Dates 24 - 25 



  

Safeguarding Poster - 

Care 



 

Safeguarding Poster - 

Education 


